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                                                               Approved February 23, 1996 t 

                                   RESOLVED, That the Field located adjacent to Classical High School 

                 be adopted by the Alumni and that a Plaque be erected in honor of Alfred V. Morro, 

                 longtime teacher and coach. 
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                                        December 4, 1995 

   The Honorable 

   Providence City Council Office 

   Providence City Hall 

   Providence, Rhode Island 

   Dear Councilman Lombardi: 

        It has been brought to the attention of the Providence School Board that the alumni at Classical 

   High School would like to adopt the field adjacent to the school and erect a plaque in honor of Mr. Alfred 

   V. Morro, longtime teacher and coach at the high school. 

        Enclosed are two letters supporting this request. The Providence School Board would support 

   this adoption; however, I believe this is an issue that requires City Council approval. 

        Please advise as to what steps should be taken by the School Board to expedite this matter. 

                                    Very truly yours, 

                                    Roosevelt Benton 

                                    School Board Chairman 

   RB:rpi 

   cc 

   Zarrella 

   Mezzanotte 

   Palazzo 

      797 Westminster Street • Providence • Rhode Island • 02903-4045 • (401) 453-8600 • Fax (401) 456-9252 

     The Providence School Department does not discriminate on the basis of age, sex, religion, national origin, color 

                or disability in accordance with applicable laws and regulations. 
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 ARTHUR M. ZARRELLA, PED. D.           Schools 

 Superintendent                     OURSCMMS. OURFUTIRE. 

                                   Office of the Superintendent 

                                                   September 15, 1995 

         Mr. Roosevelt Benton 

         226 Gallatin Street 

         Providence, R.I. 02997 

         Dear Mr. Benton: 

               This is the latest in a series of letters I received asking that the 

         Athletic Field at Classical High School be dedicated to Mr. Al Morro. 

               In light of Mr. Morro's long time tenure with the Providence School 

         Department and his academic and athletic contributions to the students I 

         believe this is a request we should consider. If you concur, I will place the 

         matter on the agenda at a future School Board meeting. 

               Please advise. 

                                                   Sincerely, _ 

                                                                              FA_ 

                                                   Arthur M arrella Ped.D. 

                                                                t 

         AMZ:ecmj 

        /,C- Sc"O t ~QC8 

797WestminsterStreet • Providence • RhodeIsland • 02903-4045 • (401)456-9211 • FAX(401)456-9252 • TDD(401)456.9330 

 The Providence School Department does not discriminate on the basis of age, sex, religion, national origin, color or disability in accordance with applicable laws and regulations. 

MISSION: Students of all ages in the diverse cultural mosaic of the Providence community will be enthusiastic, life-long learners, workers, and citizens, each with marketable skills 

       achieved relative to his or her ability. These outcomes will manifest themselves in a nurturing environment driven by excellence in educational opportunity. 
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                        August 30, 1995 

  Arthur M. Zarrella, Superintendent 

  Providence School Department 

  797 Westminster Street 

  Providence, Rhode Island 02903 

  Dear Mr. Zarrella, 

     I am writing this letter to respectfully ask you to name the 

  Athletic Field at Classical High School appropriately after 

  "legendary" coach Al Morro.                     W, 

     There are a number of reasons why I feel this should be done, 

  one of which is the many years of unconditional dedication he has 

  put into his profession both with students and the educational 

  field, in general. In the past, he has organized parades to have 

  a Bond Issue on the ballot for the voters to vote for the land 

  where Classical High School now stands. The land for the athletic 

  field was part of this package. Mr. Morro's contribution to the 

  community has been so upstanding that dedicating the field in his 

  name I am sure will be an honor to him and his entire family. 

     In addition, the alumni support has been so great that they 

  have raised funds for a plaque in his honor and needs the 

  permission of the School Department to have it erected. 

     I thank you in advance, for taking this matter seriously and 

  if I may be of any assistance in accomplishing this fete, please 

  do not hesitate to contact me. 

                        Sincerely, 

                        744--,~A- 

                        Robert J. Palazzo 

                        Senator, District 7 

  RJP:mar 

  cc: Ed Pascarella, Health Adv/Supervisor 

     Thomas Mezzanotte, Principal, Classical High School 

     Al Morro 

                       .®- 


